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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
36-Hour Closure of Westbound 91 Far Right Lane to occur April 8-10 

As part of the 91 Project in Corona, the Riverside County Transportation Commission will require 
a 36-hour closure of the far right lane on westbound 91 between the Green River Road on-ramp 
and the Riverside County/Orange County Line, Friday, April 8 at 9 pm to Sunday, April 10 at 9 
am.  

The lane closure is needed for crews to replace a section of pavement on the westbound lane 
and widen the 91. No detour will be required as the other lanes will remain open. The westbound 
91 Green River Road on-ramp also will remain open during the lane closure. 

This construction activity is subject to change based on weather, field conditions or other 
operational factors.  

Motorists are reminded to follow the posted reduced 55-mile per hour speed limit, allow extra 
travel time, and carpool or use public transit when possible.   

The 91 Project is adding regular lanes, tolled express lanes, auxiliary lanes and direct express 
connectors from the northbound 15 to the westbound 91 and from the eastbound 91 to the 
southbound 15. Improvements to interchanges, ramps, lanes and surface streets also will be 
made along the 91 between the Riverside County/Orange County Line in Corona and Pierce 
Street in Riverside. The new lanes are expected to open in 2017.  

For more information, visit sr91project.info, call the helpline at 877-770-9191, or email 
sr91project@rctc.org.  

http://www.sr91project.info/

